
From: Stephen Smith [mailto:Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 23 March 2017 5:11 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: Michael Nguyen; 'melissa.davoine@wanews.com.au'; 'roberthb@piaa.org.au'; 
'dperry@seyfarth.com' 

Subject: RE: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate  
 
We refer to your email below. 
 
The Directions relate to an AMWU claim concerning the coverage of metropolitan daily newspapers. 
This is not an issue that Ai Group has a significant interest in and, accordingly, we do not intend to be 
involved in the proceedings relating to this claim. 
 
In the circumstances, we will leave it to the employer parties involved in the proceedings to identify 
whether there are any objections to the AMWU’s proposed change in directions. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Stephen Smith 

Head of National Workplace Relations Policy 

 

51 Walker St, North Sydney 2060 
T: 02 9466 5521 
F: 02 9466 5599  
M: 0418 461183 
E: stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au 

www.aigroup.com.au  
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